
 

 

 

LWML Thumb Zone Spring Rally 
This Tuesday Evening 

 April 23, 6 pm 
at Trinity Lutheran Church, Forestville 

 
Guest Speaker: Joy Hudson from POBLO International  

 

A light dinner will be served.  
 Cost is $8.00 registration fee and a free will offering. 

 
 

Ingathering for POBLO:  Non-perishable food, winter coats in 
good condition, household items (kitchen supplies, towels,  

blankets, etc.), sewing supplies  
 
 

Register  slips are on the bulletin board for LWML’s next big 
event; The Thumb Zone retreat on Saturday, May 11th 

Thank You 
 to everyone who helped with this year’s Turkey 

Dinner.  We served 375 meals. 
 This would not have been possible without you! 

 Gin Lounsbury 
 

 
 
 
 

A special thank you to 
Gin Lounsbury for once 
again doing a fantastic 
job of organizing and 
overseeing this very large 
project. 

If you baked pies or 
made jello for the din-
ner the empty and 
clean dishes are on a 
table in the narthex. 

 

 

LWML Zone Retreat:  All women are invited to the retreat on 
Saturday, May 11th, 10am - 3pm at St. Peter’s in Kinde.  To regis-
ter to attend see the poster on the bulletin board in the hallway.   
 

Greenhouse Shop Hop:  Women’s Ministry is planning a 
“Greenhouse Shop Hop” next month - Saturday, May, 18th.  The 
hop will be similar to last year’s event where we will meet at the 
church at 9:00 am, receive a map, and explore our local green-
houses with friends.   
 

Good Shepherd’s Lawn Care:  Spring is finally here, and pretty 
soon the grass will turn green and start growing.  The trustees 
are looking for people who will take a turn mowing our church 
grounds this summer.  Our mowing season starts in May and 
runs through October.  There is a lawnmower for your use in our 
shed.  We do ask that you bring gasoline to fill the tank.  Sign up 
on the bulletin board in the hallway if you are able to help.  
Thank you! 
 

Benevolent Fund:  Good Shepherd has a fund to help those in 
need.  The only criteria for assistance is that the person request-
ing help must live in the Cass City school district.  If you or any-
one you know may need a little help with paying a bill or pur-
chasing fuel, food, etc., contact the office. 

 
 
 
 
 

On Thursday, April 11th, a wonderful crew including students 
from Christ the King Lutheran school in Sebewaing gathered to 
fill a 40-foot high cube shipping container with 1,867 boxes of 
humanitarian relief.  The container currently is en route through 
the Port of New York, then by container ship through the Panama 
Canal to bring Christian care with the Gospel to thousands in 
need in Lima, Peru. 
 

Later this month a domestic shipment is slated for April 29th to 
be sent to “Manna from Heaven” in Myra Kentucky. 


